
 
Sunday 30th October 2022 
 

 
My dear brothers and sisters, 
 
This week, I would like to share with you a wise admonition I received from my mother 
while growing up as a teenager. 
 
She called me and said: 
 
“Nwanzi, biko ge m nti ofuma! Onye iro ndi ozo nwekwara ike buru onye ga azoputa gi 
mgbe ino na nkpa! Ya mere, gba mbo ka onye iro onyeozo ghara ibu onye iro gi” 
 
 Slightly translated into English language as follows: 
 
“Nwanzi, Please, Someone’s enemy might be your own helper, therefore, be careful 
how you fight battles that are not Yours”  
 
As we reflect on the above wise words, may I encourage you to carve out time this week 
to reflect on the good and practical wisdom you may have received from your own 
mother or grandmother. 
 
Have a peace filled week and please remember to apply those practical wisdom you 
have received from your parents. 
 
May the intercession of our Blessed mother Mary accompany you and your families, 
Amen. 
 
Yours Affectionately, 
Father Nicholas Nwanzi. 
 


